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Allnex, a supplier of resins and additives for architectural, industrial, protective, automotive and special purpose coatings and inks in Wallingford, Thursday, May 12, 2016. | Dave Zajac / Record-Journal
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WALLINGFORD — A local river advocacy group rescinded a request to hold a public hearing on a discharge permit sought by chemical production company Allnex after working with state officials and company representatives on an agreement over the discharge of a previously unregulated chemical into the Quinnipiac River watershed. 

Earlier this year, River Advocates of South Central Connecticut expressed concern that Allnex, 528 S. Cherry St., would be discharging tetrahydrofuran into the Quinnpiac River without regulation given the company’s past discharge violations. 



The state Department of Energy and Environmental Protection’s discharge permit would only require the company to monitor the levels of the discharge, without a standard set to regulate its concentration in the watershed. 
The advocacy group, helmed by state Rep. Mary Mushinsky, D-Wallingford, obtained enough signatures to request a public hearing before a new permit could be issued by the state. 

 “There was no standard for (tetrahydrofuran) and they were simply going to require them to monitor it,” Mushinsky said. “Because it does have toxic qualities we did not think that was acceptable.”

The chemical is toxic to the central nervous systems, respiratory systems and eyes. 

Representatives from DEEP helped the company and advocacy group work on a discharge standard acceptable to both parties. Mushinsky said the agreed upon standard limits the company’s discharge into the river to no more than 11,000 micrograms of tetrahydrofuran per liter of water.

Ozzie Inglese Jr., director of DEEP’s Water Permitting and Enforcement Division, said he was pleased a compromise was reached. 

“I think DEEP staff are glad to have played a role in facilitating a solution between river advocates and the company,” Inglese said.

Allnex Site Manager Frank DiCristina said he was glad the company was able to work with state officials and the advocacy group to resolve the problem. 

“I think it turned out great, actually DEEP encouraged us to engage with the river advocates directly and we did and had some really good discussions,” DiCristina said. “It was a good opportunity to share information and help both sides understand what the request was and through that process we were able to satisfy their concerns”

Mushinsky said she was also glad that an agreement was reach and will be looking into other aspects of the company’s discharge permit in the coming weeks.

“I’m just happy that we have standards now to hold them to and we will look at the entire permit when it comes up later this spring and scrutinize the whole thing,” Mushinsky said.

DiCristina said the company’s relationship with the advocacy group will not end with the discharge permit agreement.

“We’re going to continue to engage with the river advocates proactively because we potentially have other modifications down the road,” DiCristina said. “This a good example to how we can work together for the benefit of everyone.”
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